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                                                                    Kappel & Sons worked diligently after, and sometimes during, each snowstorm                                           
                                                           trying to keep Farley streets as clear of snow as possible. Even so, unfortunately many        
                                             residents were dissatisfied with this year’s snow removal efforts. 

                            When watching the news, I’m sure you saw the mayor and other city officials explain how difficult it was this         
                  year to keep up with the snow on major thoroughfares since it fell continuously, covering what had already been plowed, as well as, wind blowing the snow back onto the streets. And salt was not able to melt the snow because of the low temperatures. 

The same was true in our neighborhood. This made keeping up with the snow an extremely complex task. And, our neighborhood doesn’t have the advantage of heavy traffic like city streets to help beat the snow down further after it’s been plowed.

Many have suggested that the snow needs to be plowed level with the asphalt. However, that is not possible because numerous man hole covers in our neighborhood sit slightly above street level. Keeping the plow blade at street level would mean hitting the man hole covers and damaging both the covers and the snow plow blade.

It can be discouraging to find a ridge of snow at the end of your drive after snow has been plowed. But, it isn’t possible for the plow driver to raise and lower the blade at each driveway entrance in the entire neighborhood. Removing snow from  driveways is the homeowner’s responsibility.   

Your board of directors regrets that some residents were unhappy with snow removal this year. However, if it weren’t for Kappel and Sons snow removal company getting out very early the morning of a snow, many of us wouldn’t be able to get out of the neighborhood to go work or school the day of a snow. And it would be days, if ever, that the city would get to our streets. Their first priority is the urban areas of the city and we would be near the bottom of their list.     

If you know of other methods that would help with this problem, please let us know. Our board does want to provide the best service possible to our residents. 

	Important Update…
In the past few years the residents of Farley who pay dues has dwindled. Continuing to receive benefits without paying the very nominal dues is unfair to the residents who do support the neighborhood.
Your board of directors has identified some pockets of the neighborhood where none of the residents o a street or in a cul-du-sac have paid dues. Therefore, we have voted to discontinue providing snow removal service to these areas. These are not through streets so the impact will be only to the residents of these streets.

It is vitally important for all residents to support our neighborhood by remitting your $25 per household annual dues promptly. 

Some of the services your dues support include:

· Promoting better speed control in our neighborhood.
· Working with city and county government to:
· Maintain our streets. 
· Provide better storm water drainage and improve sewage service.
· Provide tighter zoning controls and code enforcement.
· Sponsoring, advertising, and placing signs to promote the semi-annual garage sales.
· Coordinating the neighborhood Crime Watch effort.

· Planning, promoting, and holding the informative Annual Farley Neighborhood Association Meeting each year.

· Working with KIB to secure free trees for Farley residents.

· Ensuring the streets are plowed after snow and ice storms.

· Working with IPL to obtain streetlights in un-lit areas.

To continue to receive services, it is important that your annual dues are paid. Please use the attached envelope to send your check for $25 for the 2013 dues to the following address:

              Farley Neighborhood Membership Drive

              PO Box 51920
              Indianapolis, IN 46251

This is an excellent value for these services and among the lowest association fee of all neighborhoods in Indianapolis.








































